Minutes of the Leonia Shade Tree Commissions’ regular meeting held Wednesday November 11, 2009
The meeting was in compliance with the Open Meetings Act as the date, time, and place of all regular meetings were filed with the Borough clerk on January 1, 2009 and had been properly publicized

Present:
Jane Wilson (Chairperson), Pete Shanno (Vice-Chair), David Dolch (Secretary), Christine Healy-Sammis, Richard Stenken, Gloria Arlak 

Absent: Vanesa Marks, Vincent Scordo, Gloria Arlak 

Council Liaison:
 Not Present

The meeting was called to order at 7:47 PM

Public Portion: 

Guy Vogt II, from PSE&G was present. Mt. Voigt is in charge of the PSE&G tree trimming operations. PSE&G has finished their scheduled proactive trimming operations in Leonia. Mr. Vogt stopped by the Commission meeting to see if there were any complaints or issues that he was not aware of. - There were none.  Aside from trimming for emergencies or adding new power lines, PSE&G trims on a 4 year schedule. They will be trimming trees in Leonia again in 2013.
Minutes: 

The minutes of the October 14, 2009 meeting were read. Two typographical errors were corrected, and phrasing of a statement was corrected. By motion of R Stenken, seconded by C Healy-Sammis, the minutes were approved as corrected.
Council Liaison’s Report:

The Council Liaison was not present.
Chairperson’s Report:
The training session on tree identification and evaluation held on October 18 was well received. It was attended by P Shanno, C Healy-Sammis, G Arlak, and J Wilson.  All commissioners who attended felt that it was very useful. All who attended received 4 continuing education units, except for G Arlak who received 3, because she left an hour early due to illness. This fulfills the CEU requirement for the Shade Tree Commission.

Funds remaining in the Commission budget (approximately $600) are to be used for the following: Purchasing additional “What Tree is That?” booklets as were provided at that above training session. Providing CORE training for Commissioners that have not yet received this training. For the 2010 Arbor Day activities. 

The Commission received a letter for comment from the developers who are building a 2 story office complex located at the South end of Grand Ave. The members of the Shade Tree Commission reviewed the submitted plans for the building and had a number of planting recommendations.  R Stenken will compose a formal letter stating these recommendations and sent it to the developer.

Tree investigation at 321 Glenwood Ave, referred by J Terhune – Assigned to R Stenken.

Resident at 250 Glenwood Ave had a tree removed in June.  She was told at that time that she could have a replacement tree. The Resident is inquiring as to the status of this new tree.  Referred to V Marks.

Commissioners Reports:

D Dolch – A dead Sycamore located in the cul-de-sac at the West end of Lakeview Ave. was submitted for removal.

C Healy-Sammis – 181 Reldyes Ave.   Contacted resident.  Resident stated that the Boro had come out and trimmed the tree as requested. C Healy-Sammis investigated, and the tree was indeed trimmed.

C Healy-Sammis – 185 Reldyes Ave.   Resident had complained during Council meeting that his request for a tree removal was never evaluated.  Investigation revealed that the evaluation requests for 181 and 185 Reldyes were combined on one form and the resident (Mr. Jarvis) had no contact information and had an unlisted number. Evaluation revealed that the tree is question should be removed and is at the rear of the property on a Boro right-of-way.  Boro crews cannot get their aerial lift equipment into the area, and do not have the training to remove trees by climbing them. The Department of Public Works will be jobbing this removal out to a tree company. The resident has been apprised of this situation. 

Fall Planting Update
Forty-five locations have been identified.  Resident has begun receiving notification letters. Planting is scheduled to begin within the next 2 weeks.

Old Business

The street repaving on Hawthorne Terrace left a narrow planting strip for trees on this street. At the last Commission meeting, the Commission advised the residents that if they wanted a larger shade tree, the Boro would plant one on the resident’s front lawn, on the resident’s property, if requested.  Otherwise a smaller tree would be planted in the planting strip. Resident T. Licalzi had volunteered to canvass the residents of the Hawthorne Terrace and see who would like a tree on their property. .Mr. Licalzi reported back to J Wilson that nobody on Hawthorn Terrace would like a tree planted on their property.

V Williams is to follow up with the Anna C Scott School in reference to the National 5th Grade Arbor Day Poster Competition.
New Business

None
The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 PM
Respectfully Submitted

David Dolch, Secretary

